
ADVISORY BOARD OF HEALTH: The Advisory Board of Health is a citizen’s commission that participates, on 
behalf of the City Council, in a review of the City’s local community health assessment and community health 
improvement plan (done every 5 years). The board also regularly receives information on health programs in the city 
to ensure that the services are addressing the health needs of Richfield's citizens as identified in that plan. The 
Community’s health improvement plan analyzes Richfield's health needs and how the present personal and 
environmental health programs meet those needs. This plan also serves as the City's application for state funding to 
support local health services. This board is composed of ten adult members appointed for three-year terms and one 
youth member appointed for a one-year term. The board meets the third Monday of the month, January through 
June, September and October at 6 p.m. at the Municipal Center. 
 
ARTS COMMISSION: The Arts Commission is charged with furthering and promoting art in many forms throughout 
Richfield. The commission provides opportunities for residents to participate in and experience art, as well as 
enhance our community by researching, creating, and facilitating opportunities to install and display art. The 
commission is composed of seven adult members appointed for three-year terms and two youth members 
appointed for one-year terms. The commission meets the first Thursday of each month (except July and December) 
at 7 p.m. at the Community Center. 
 
CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION: Courage, integrity, and hard work are the values that guide the Fire Department. 
Are you a civic-minded resident wishing to give back to the community? The Civil Service Commission is a three-
member commission tasked with ensuring City compliance with the Civil Service rules and regulations relating to fire 
employees. The duties and authority of this commission are prescribed by State Statutes. The commission meets on 
an as-needed basis throughout the year, typically at 8 a.m. on a Tuesday. 
 
COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMISSION: The primary goal of the Community Services Commission is to help 
develop a year-round program of diversified recreational activities to meet the needs of Richfield citizens. The 
Commission holds informational meetings with neighbors to gather input on park improvement projects and makes 
recommendations to the City Council. The commission is composed of nine adult members appointed for three-year 
terms and two youth members appointed for one-year terms. The commission meets the third Tuesday of each 
month at 7 p.m. at the Community Center.  
 
FRIENDSHIP CITY COMMISSION: The Friendship City Commission is charged with maintaining an ongoing 
friendship city relationship with Heredia, Costa Rica for mutual community-wide enrichment. The commission is 
composed of seven adult members appointed for three-year terms and two youth members appointed for one-year 
terms. The commission meets the third Thursday of each month at 7 p.m. at the Municipal Center. 
 
HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISSION: The Human Rights Commission seeks to inform Richfield residents of their rights. 
It is available to help citizens who feel they have been discriminated against, or who need information regarding 
their civil rights. The commission also serves as a community relations board and sponsors an annual "Citizen of the 
Year" award to honor individuals who have been responsible for activities and programs contributing to human 
understanding. The commission is composed of 11 adult members appointed for three-year terms and two youth 
members appointed for one-year terms. The commission meets the first Tuesday of each month at 6:30 p.m. at the 
Municipal Center. 
 
PLANNING COMMISSION: “The only thing that is constant is change.” (Hericlitus) Are you interested in helping to 
guide changes in Richfield; changes that will keep Richfield a thriving Urban Hometown that you can be proud to call 
home? If so, consider serving on the Planning Commission. The Planning Commission helps to develop the City’s 
long-term guide plans and reviews short-term individual development proposals. Previous experience is not 
necessary, but rather applicants who are thoughtful, respectful, and willing to weigh in on the future of Richfield. The 
commission is composed of seven adult members appointed for three-year terms. The commission meets the fourth 
Monday of each month at 7 p.m. at the Municipal Center, with additional study sessions held roughly six times per 
year. 
 
TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION: The Transportation Commission is responsible for making recommendations 
to the City Council on transportation planning including reviewing policy plans, conducting transportation studies, 
and overseeing the planning of transportation projects. The commission is also charged to recommend 
transportation capital improvements and prepare reports to Council on other related topics that the Council refers to 
the commission. The commission consists of nine adult members who are either residents or the owner/manager of 
a Richfield business appointed for three-year terms and two youth members appointed for one-year terms. The 
commission meets the first Wednesday of each month at 7 p.m. at the Municipal Center. 


